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Department
News

CALIFORNIA

PASADENA—Pres. Eunice Freeland presided at the Oc-
tober meeting at which time four candidates were initiated.
Among officers introduced were Sr. Vice C. in C. Louis T.
Story; Mary Story, Dept. Pres.: Coby Wilcox, Sr. Vice
Dept. Comm.; Olga Lund, President of the D.U.V.C.W, el
and Rhoda Riggs were hosts to a lovely card party recently,
entertnining Burlingame Camp and Aux. members and friends,
Beautiful door awards were presented by Jimmie and Jane
Riggs. Our annual Lincoln Banquet will be held February §
in the Woman’s Clubhouse, 220 Kast Ave., L.os Angeles.

PASADENA—AL a recent meeting of Phil Kearney Camp 7
several candidates were initiated by a degree team from
the Past Commmanders Association. A large flag was placed
on the stage. with an electric fan behind it and waved
majestically during the ceremony.

SANTA ANA—Charlotte Turner passed away November §
at a local hospital. A native of South Dakota, she had been
a resident of California ithe past 49 vears and was a mem-
ber of the Auxiliary, the Daughiers, and the Woman's
Relief Corps.

INGLEWOOD—On Sunday, TFebruary 10 the wmid-winter
meeting will be held in the Memorial Building. Luncheon
will be served by Department Chiefs of Staff. Dept. Commdr.
Snow and Dept. Pres. Mary Story will be special guests.

CONNECTICUT

The reception for Dept. Pres. Vida Schmidl was a delightful
affair and was well attended. This reception was held at
New Haven, Conn. The reception for the Dept. Comm. Bert
DeForest, Jr.,, was held al Derby, Conn., and a nice group
turned out for this affair also.

Rockville Aux. § celebrated Veterans night on November
14th with National Historian Allen Spink as their guest
speaker. Brother Spink was accompanied by his mother
who acted as Auxiliary Inspectior on the same evening. The
Christmas pariy is planned for December 12th with the Sons
as guests. Auxiliary 20 reports lots of social activities going
on—a lovely shower for their President who is to be married,
also a nice Xmas party for the Sons.

The Dept. of Conn. report their annual fair held in New
Haven a great success.

ILLINOIS

The Department is embarking on a vast expansion program
aimed at increasing membership to 40 Camps and 1,000
members. Geo W. Lovering has been appointed Department
Organizer to head this drive. Others assisting are David M.
McLane, Dr. Arthur W, Stillians, Arthur D. Rhinesmith,
Roscoe A. Tavlor, A. Marcel LaVey, Alexander J. Levy,
Charles A. Goodwin-Perkins and James M., Blackman. Gerald
T. Kelsch, Harry J. Oswalt and Jesse A. Smith have been
named to the G.A.R. Highway and the Grani Highway
comniittee.

Dept. Commander Schesley wrote Publicity Promoter War-
ren Lovel Van Dine recently as follows: “The S.U.V., which
has become custodian and heir {o the property and tradition
of the Grand Army of the Republic, has a State Headquarters
and trophy and reference library on Lincoln Avenue in
Springfield. Wilbur A. Hardinger, SUV State Librarian is
presently classifving hundreds of Civil War published ref-
erences and Union Army verification sources for use of
Camp officers and members. Members from other Depart-
ments are invited to stop in and see this display any time
they are in the ‘Land of Lincoln.’”

INDJANA

WINS BATTLE TO PRESERVE CIVILL WAR FLAGS—
Dept. Commander John M. Caylor, who is also Commander
of Ben Harrison Camp 356, Indianapolis, has spearheaded a
successful campaign to preserve Indiana’s Civil War battle
flags, afler eight years of effort. They were stored in the
Indiana State House and going to rot and decay. All pa-
triotic groups were enlisted, and emergency legislation was
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passed to provide funds to move these flags to the Civil
War Monument in the heart of the city, where a museum
has been established with easy access to the public. Brother
Caylor is a grandson of a former Department Commander of
the G.A.R.

MAINE

CAMDEN—The Auxiliary to George S. Cobb Camp held a
reception recently honoring Dept. Pres. Mrs. Golda Hall and
her staff at the American Legion Hall. Many National and
Department Officers were present, headed by Commander-
in-Chief Alhert DeHaven. A program was presented con-
sisting of readings, vocal and instrumental solos, Ltap dancing,
and speeches.

HYDE CAMP 46 has been attending various inspections
and was well represented at the reception to C. in C. DelHHaven
held in Portland on November 23, Sympathy of the Camp is
extended to the families of Kdward Bridgham and P. C.
Claybun, both of whom were long time and active members.

DeHAVEN TESTIMONIAL—Commander-in-Chief DelHaven
was honored with a Testimonial Dinner at the IFalmouth
Hotel in Portland, Maine, on November 23rd. A large at-
tendance from Maine as well as from other New England
States were present, as well as representatives from other
Easiern States, to express their good wishes and con-
gratulations.

MASSACHUSETTS

IT'S ALL IN THE FAMILY—A father, three sons, his
cousin and his cousin's grandson were all installed into
office by Camp 17 of DBrockton recently in ceremonies in
G.AR. Hall. Arthur Shaw is the new Commander; Klmer
W. Shaw, chaplain: Elmer W. Shaw, Jr., treasurer; Law-
rence O. Jones, secretary; Wm. E. Shaw, Jr. Vice Com-
mander; Thos. F. McGuire, Sr. Vice Commander. All are
descendants of the late Henry A. Osborne, a member of the
29th Mass. Vol. Infantry. Ifveretl Atwood, Depi. Commander
was the installing oflicer, with Harold Drown, Everett Free-
man, Charles Burnham, Allen Howland, Gilman Harringlon
and Ernest Hines assisting.

CAMBRIDGE—On November 11 the City of Cambridge
dedicated a new and beautiful Memorial Building to those
who sacrificed their lives on the altar of freedom. from Valley
Forge to Pusan. Couden-Higginson Camp No. 56 under its
grand old Commander IFrank Johnson represented the 156
lives that Cambridge gave to prevent the dismemberment
of the Union in 1861-65.

ANNA BELLE KIMBALL—Auxiliary No. 38 of Chelsea,
Mass., report with sorrow i{he passing of Sister Kimball
their oldest Past President. Sister IKKimball had 42 years
of service with our Order during which time she served as
Secretary of the Department.

ROXBURY—Charles Russell Lowell Camp 9 has moved
to St. Lawrence Hall, Intercolonial Building which are larger
quarters in a more central location.

PIONEER VALLEY Association held their annual Dedica-
tion Day banquet at Holyoke, November 19 with 130 present,
Elaborate decorations were prepared by Commander Edw.
Bressette of Camp 60, and a G.A.R. painting by Fred Butler
of Camp 60 was displayed. Dept. Commander Atwood and
Dept. Pres. Nancy Call headed a large group of National
and Depariment Officers present.

A BUS LOAD of Massachusetts people traveling to the
Reception to the Commander-in-Chief in Portland had a
harrowing experience when their bus caught fire near IHHamp-
ton, N. H. After an hour delay another bus was brought on
from Rochester, N. H., and the group landed in Portland at
7 P. M. The banquet was held up until they arrived.

MICHIGAN

MARSHALL—Aux. 4 entertained officers of the Department
and other guests at a chicken pie supper recently at G.A.R.
Hall. Distinguished guests included Dept. Pres. Mrs. Elsie
Cleavers; Dept. Secy. Mrs. Blanche Templeton; Dept. In-
spector Mrs. Lois Blanchard; P.D.P. Evelyn O'Brien; P.D.C.
James Davey and Mrs. Davey.

DETROIT—Dedication Day was observed and well at-
iended on November 17 at the Veterans Memorial Building.
A public joint installation of officers of Gen. U. S. Grant Aux.,
and of Camp 1, 2, 4, and 5 will be held Sunday, January 19
al 2:30 P. M. in the Veterans Memorial Building. Hon. Carl
M. Weideman, of Camp 2 is now back on the Circuit Court
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bench after being confined to his home for a month under
doctor's orders.

DEPARTMENT mid-winter meeting will be held in Feb-
ruary either at Lansing or Detroit. The 1958 Encampment
will be heid June 8-10 at the Harrington Hotel in Port Huron.
A feature wiil be the reorganizing of the Camp there.

MINNESOTA

MINNEAPOLIS—Dept. Pres. Mrs. Amelia Anderson served
a fine turkey dinner to members of Camp 8 and Aux. and
their friends at the G.A.R. Memorial Flall on December 18.
Mrs. Anderson is a very energetic and enthusiastic worker
and has also served as Dept. Pres. of the W.R.C.

NEW HAMPSHIRE

KEIENE—Aux. 11 had inspection with Dept. Inspector Ethel
Griffin in charge. Dept. Pres. and Dept. Commdr. were guests
along with other Department Officers. One candidate was
initiated.

NEW JERSEY

TESTIMONIAL—The testimonial dinner to National Presi-
dent Anne O. Clayton held on December Tth was most en-
joyable. More than 150 members and friends joined in ex-
tending congratulations and hest wishes for a harmonious
and successful year. Delegations were present from Reading,
Harrisburg, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania; as well as from
New York; Connecticut; New Hampshire; Massachusetts;
Rhode Island; and Maryland. Toastmaster Albert C. Lam-
bert read hundreds of messages, including those of Governor
Robert B. Meyner and United States Senator H. Alexander
Smith. P.N.P. Edna S. Lambert was chairman of the com-
mittee which was composed of all Past Department Presi-
dents of the New Jersey Deparitment.

MID-WINTER MEETING—The mid-winter meeting of the
New Jersey Department, S U.V.CW, will be held on Sunday,
January 12th at 2 P. M. in the rooms of Love Camp No. 12
al Bloomfield. All Camps are urged to have representatives
present.

STATE CAMP—ALt the meetling ol the N. J. State Camp
held in Union on November 16. Iidw. M. Donahue, Allon
Sharp and Richard Kucker were admitted to membership.
Edwin Shadbolt was the guest of James Steenwerth. Edward
Bolan is the newly elected Commander,

TRENTON—Garfield Camp No. 4 has announced that their
annual Lincoln Banquet will be held February L5th at the
Hotel Hildebrecht.

NEW YORK

NEW YORK CITY—Tilden Camp 26 held a double ob-
servance at their Ociober 13 meeting. Patriotic Instructor
Goldfish prepared an interesting talk on “Veterans in the
history of our country,” and aiso on “Lincoln and the Gettys-
burg Address.” The Camyp takes part in every major pa-
triotic funciion. We express sorrow in the passing of Sister
Paula Baer of Grant Aux. and the mother of our Camp
Sec'y-Treas.

LAFAYETTE CAMP, NEW YORK CITY—At a meeling of
Camp 140, Lt. Colonel George Rosenblum. Commandant of
the Old Guard of the City of New York was elected to
Associate Membership. Lafayette Camp is the successor to
Lafayette Post 140, G.A.R. The Post was formed by mem-
bers of the Guard Lafayette, known as the 55th New York.
The Light Guard Company of the Old Guard of the City of
New York served with the 55th as flank Company during
the Battle of Gettysburg.

ROCHESTER—O'Rorke Camp 60 has gone on record op-
posing the use of the word “Celebration” in connection with
the coming Centennial of the Civil War. They prefer that
it be called “Commemoration.” They feel that we do not
celebrate a war or any other unfortunate turn of events, and
that steps should be taken to prevent the general use of the
term “Celebration.”” The Abraham Lincoln Association will
hold its annual Lincoln Banquet on February 12 in the
Holel Manger.

MRS. MARIE COLWELL—We regretl to announce the death
of Mrs. Marie Colwell, wife of P.D.C. Fred BT. Cowell, on
December 17th. Burial was in Rochester on Saturday, De-
cember 2Ist. Sincere sympathy is extended to Fred in his

great loss.

TILDEN AUX. No. 31 report fall activities in full swing.
Participation in massing of colors at St. Thomas' Church
and the donation of a T.V. set to the Seamans Institute.

OVID AUX. No. 72 received an official visit from Depart-
ment President Anita Stephen. Other Department officers
were guests of the Auxiliary during this evening and initia-
tion of five new members highlighted the meeting.

ELMIRA AUX. No. 49 report their first fall meeting most
successful. They received their Department President of-
ficlaily as well as other Dept. Officers. Aux. No. 49 presented
twelve flags to various schools as well as other patriotic
endeavor, Plans are under way for a Christmas party on
December 16th and for Installation of Officers on Jan-
uary 2Sth.

OHIO

CINCINNATI—On Novembher 17th a memorable program
was held celebrating the 50th anniversary of U. S. Grant
Camp 100 in Memorial Hall. A buffet was served at 6:30
P. M. which was followed by an outstanding program at
8 P. M. The principal address was given by John Lloyd,
president of the Union Central Life Ins. Co. The toast-
master was Hon. James Garfield Stewart. Others on the
program included Arthur M. O'Connell, Louis G. Blair, Hon.
Potter Stewart. Fred Pfiester, Jr., and Hon. Louis J. Schnei-
der. Charter members of the Camp are William M. Coffin,
Willlam R. Collins, IHenry P. Rawson and Rufus E. Reoss.
The Camp will install officers jointly with the Auxiliary on
January 15th. Fred Pfiester, Jr., has been re-elected as Camp
Commander and Mrs. Nell Timney will be installed as
Auxiliary President.

DISTRICT No. 1 held their meeting and election of officers
in Salem on November 7th. A number of the Camps have
been presenting badges to those serving in the Camps for
fitty years and over.

TOLEDO—Sympathy is extended to the family of Samuel
Wilson Tussing who died October 7th. He would have been
85 years of age on October i6th. FHe was an active member,
and was also a member of the National Fife & Drum Corps.
In this capacity he escorted three Presidents of the United
States, and attended 27 G.A.R. Encampments,

MANSFIELD AUX. No. 1 planned a social evening which
included a dinner for the members of Camp No. 12. During
the evening President Ethel Constance showed color slides
of her trip through the Rockies and California. The Aux.
and Camp have joint openings and closings but separate busi-
ness meetings.

DISTRICT No. 3 held their meeting in Cincinnnati on
November 17th prior to the 50th anniversary of Grant Camp.
Hellen C. Newbright, District President welcomed Dept.
Comm, Chas. Bigley and Dept. Pres. Edith Nile. A book
entitled “They Knew Lincoln” was presented to the Kennedy
Silverton School by Fredrick Pfiester, Jr.,, in the name of
Comrade Pfiester, Sr.. a P.D.C. of the G.A.R. of Ohio De-
partment. Walter Winall of Cincinnati is the new District
President of District 3.

ALLIANCE AUX. No. 91 report much activity. Annual
Inspection with a rating of Excellent and following that
meeting a reception for Dept. Pres. Edith Nile and those of
her Dept. oflicerrs who were in attendance. Natl. Press Cor-
respondent Margaret (Gehret was unable to be present be-
cause of illness. An operation kept her in the hospital for
quite some time. Aux. 91 initiated two new members on
Tnspection night.

Two silk flags were presented to the World War No. 1
Aux. and two cotton flags to a Girl Scout troop. A large
flag was also presented to a new Township School. In-
stallation of officers was held jointly with the Sons and the
usual Christmas party for the children was held with Santa
distributing gifts.

AKRON AUX. No. 8—The Christmas party was held at
the home of Mr. and Mrs. Earl Corbin with about 25 in
attendance including Department President Edith Nile and
her husband as special guests. Dept. Patriotic Instructor
Corbin revealed plans for the presentation to be made in
the name of the G.A.R. to the Crippled Children's home in
Mansfield, Ohio. This gift will be given at the Department
convention in June.

OREGON & WASHINGTON

Dept. Inspector Zellah Lundgren reports the inspection of
various Auxiliaries accompanied by the Dept. President and






